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FACILITIES IMPROVEMENTS  
CONTINUE DISTRICTWIDE

The District is pleased to share that the majority of construction 
projects included in the community-approved 2017 bond plan will 
be completed, on schedule, by summer’s end 2023. Through astute 
planning by the District’s facilities department and architects, the 
improvement projects have continued unabated over recent years 
with minimal impact from the pandemic shutdown, subsequent 
supply chain issues, and price increases.

Projects in the 2017 bond plan, plus the 2019 capital projects 
proposition approved by the community, touch every building in the 
District, from the creation of state-of-the-art library/media centers 
at all secondary schools, Saddle Rock and John F. Kennedy 
elementary schools; to classroom additions at E.M. Baker and 
Lakeville elementary schools; to the award-winning new auditorium 
at E.M. Baker Elementary School. Below are those projects that 

were completed or substantially completed in 2022. On the reverse 
side are listed those projects slated to be completed in the spring/
summer 2023.

HEALTH SAFETY/SECURITY EDUCATIONALKEY

GREAT NECK NORTH HIGH SCHOOL

NORTH MIDDLE SCHOOL

SOUTH MIDDLE SCHOOL

 ■ Drainage and paving improvements

 ■ ADA ramp and walkways

 ■ Ceiling and lighting replacement

 ■ Drainage and paving improvements

 ■ Window, door, and siding replacement
 ■ Drainage and paving improvements
 ■ Fence replacement 

VILLAGE SCHOOL

CLOVER DRIVE SCHOOL

PHIPPS ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

MAINTENANCE FACILITIES

 ■ New electrical panels    
 ■ Aerobic room A/C

 ■ Tennis court renovations
 ■ Roof resurfacing and duct work replacement
 ■ Solar panel upgrades
 ■ Window and exterior door replacements  
 ■ New electrical panels 
 ■ Field house roof and ceiling replacement,  
and exterior masonry repair

 ■ New parking lot

Roof replacement at North Middle School



SPRING/SUMMER 2023 PROJECTS

The projects included in the 2017 bond plan and the 2019 capital projects 
proposition, as well as initiatives undertaken as a result of the ongoing 
short- and long-range planning activities of the Board of Education and 
district administration, help ensure the Great Neck Public Schools continues 
to deliver an innovative and forward-thinking learning environment for 
all students. The District’s reputation as one of the leading public school 
districts in the country is a reflection of the Great Neck community’s support 
and engagement with our schools, students and educators.  
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Mission Statement
The Great Neck Public School District provides an innovative and collaborative educational environment 
that supports academic excellence and the social and emotional growth of all students so that they may 

become life-long learners and compassionate, productive members of a diverse, global society. 
Great Neck Public Schools
#DiscoverGreatness

Follow Us on Social Media

HEALTH SAFETY/SECURITY EDUCATIONALKEY

 ■ Library/Media Center renovations, including  
technology upgrades 

 ■ Science lab renovations, including technology upgrades

NORTH HIGH SCHOOL

 ■ New greenhouse
 ■ New PA/building intercom system 
 ■ HVAC upgrades 
 ■ New exterior doors

VILLAGE SCHOOL

 ■ Kitchen upgrades
 ■ Window replacements  

GRACE AVE SCHOOL

 ■ Window replacements  
CLOVER DRIVE SCHOOL

 ■ New auditorium seating, rigging, curtains,  
and sound system 

 ■ Auditorium air conditioning and lighting  
conversion to LED 

 ■ New STEM lab

NORTH MIDDLE SCHOOL

 ■ Classroom addition and site alterations

 ■ Classroom addition and site alterations

E.M. BAKER ELEMENTARY 

LAKEVILLE ELEMENTARY 

Excavation work is underway for 
classroom additions at E.M.Baker and 

Lakeville elementary schools.

PHIPPS ADMINISTRATION BUILDING
 ■ Window replacements
 ■ HVAC upgrade 


